

Mr William Powell AM Chair Petitions Committee National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay Cardiff CF99 1NA Ein cyf / Our ref: GL/CH/10230 Eich cyf / Your ref: P-04-471

**2:** 01248 384910

Gofynnwch am / Ask for: Geoff Lang

Ffacs / Fax: 01248 384937

E-bost / Email: geoff.lang@wales.nhs.uk

Dyddiad / Date: 6 August 2013

Dear Mr Powell

Thank you for your letter dated 11 July 2013 with regard to a petition to ensure that Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs) are available in all Welsh public places to ensure rapid treatment of any victim of cardiac arrest.

The Health Board, through the North Wales Cardiac Network, is currently working in partnership with the Welsh Ambulance Service Trust (WAST) and the British Heart Foundation (BHF) to develop a strategy to widen access to AEDs. This means reviewing the location of AEDs, ensuring public access to AEDs as well as raising awareness amongst the general public.

The newly published Welsh Government Plans, 'Together for Health – A Heart Disease Delivery Plan (2013-2016), sets clearly the requirement for us as a Health Board to review our plans with regard to the provision of AEDs in public places. This work is under way in partnership with WAST and BHF. Progress will be included in the Health Board's Local Heart Disease Delivery Plans/North Wales Cardiac Network Work Programme to 2016.

If you would like further information with regard to the above, please do not hesitate to contact Catrin Hanks, North Wales Cardiac Network Manager on 01745 448586 ext 2283/2284.

Yours sincerely

GEOFF LANG

**ACTING CHIEF EXECUTIVE** 

Copy to: Dr Olwen Williams, Chief of Staff, PCSM CPG

Gareth Evans, ACOS (Ops) PCSM CPG

Wyn Thomas, Network Chair Catrin Hanks, Network Manager